Minutes of the Trilogy at Power Ranch General Meeting – December 2, 2021

President Steve Loney opened the meeting at 4:00.

Treasurer Corey Hart reported that we had income of \$560.00 and expenses of \$1076.50 resulting in a balance of \$20,409.16 last month. \$490.42 of the expenses was for preemptive purchasing of tennis balls against rumored shortages. Aluminum cans brought in \$536.70 so far this year.

Steve said we have balls for all tournaments through the season and club sponsored events through January 2022. They have been distributed to the various persons in charge. In the future if the club needs to purchase balls, it will be done by the Vice-President.

Steve reiterated that we have court 3 available to us on December 11 and 18 and January 1. Please make an effort to use court 3 on these Saturdays.

Our invitational with Sunbird had to be cancelled because many of our players will be in Tucson for regional competition. Good luck to all those involved.

Gary Huber reminded us of the in-house December 18 Frosty Open. Go to the Trilogy Tennis Club website <u>trilogyprtc.com</u> between December 5 and December 12 to sign up.

Our first somewhat monthly non-tennis social event, which featured bean bag tossing and "hatchet" throwing was a huge success. These events will occur on the third Thursday of each month, schedules allowing. You won't want to miss the next one featuring Bocce and Brats on January 20, 2022. We especially invite our non-playing members to come out so we get a chance to visit with them.

Kudos to Kathy Green, who has stepped up to assume the responsibility of the Holiday Party which will be on Friday January 14, 2022, due to issues with the ballroom. Thanks again to Linda Mindel who has done it for the past few years. It will be a dinner dance with an excellent prime rib meal and disc jockey Jamal. Tickets, which are \$25.00 for club members, whether social or player, can be purchased from Kathy Green, Corey Hart or Judy Klingler. They will be available at the Frosty Open. Purchase early so we can get a count to the caterer.

Executive Director Ian Welsh has given permission for outside tennis pros to give lessons on our courts. The resident taking the lesson must sign up for the court.

Sports Court news: The Town of Gilbert has acted timely on our submitted plans. There are only a few items that need resolution. Bids were initially due December 14, but that date may be extended slightly to allow for the aforementioned items.

Ball machine: Keep an eye out for use by outsiders. Be sure to sign up for the machine and for the court when you wish to use it. Be sure to replace the remote when you are finished. And please handle the machine with care. Many thanks again to Gary Huber who has fixed it up like new.

Open Play: Because the courts have been vacant many mornings from 8:00 to 10:00, Mike Gengenbacher will monitor the usage for a few weeks, after which, decisions will be made about possibly allowing sign-up for some of those time slots.

Bill Smiesko announced that elections will be held in March for the positions of Vice-president and Treasurer. Don Blair has said that he would be willing to continue as Vice-president. Induction of new officers will take place in April. If you have any questions on CC&R's, ask Bill.

New members Scott and Lisa Bean gave an informative talk on heart attacks. Lisa is a registered nurse with 40 years' experience and Scott is a recent survivor of a massive heart attack. Welcome, and thank you to both of you for sharing.

Meeting adjourned at 5:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Klingler, Secretary

Minutes of the Trilogy at Power Ranch General Meeting – December 2, 2021

President Steve Loney opened the meeting at 4:00.

Treasurer Corey Hart reported that we had income of \$560.00 and expenses of \$1076.50 resulting in a balance of \$20,409.16 last month. \$490.42 of the expenses was for preemptive purchasing of tennis balls against rumored shortages. Aluminum cans brought in \$536.70 so far this year.

Steve said we have balls for all tournaments through the season and club sponsored events through January 2022. They have been distributed to the various persons in charge. In the future if the club needs to purchase balls, it will be done by the Vice-President.

Steve reiterated that we have court 3 available to us on December 11 and 18 and January 1. Please make an effort to use court 3 on these Saturdays.

Our invitational with Sunbird had to be cancelled because many of our players will be in Tucson for regional competition. Good luck to all those involved.

Gary Huber reminded us of the in-house December 18 Frosty Open. Go to the Trilogy Tennis Club website <u>trilogyprtc.com</u> between December 5 and December 12 to sign up.

Our first somewhat monthly non-tennis social event, which featured bean bag tossing and "hatchet" throwing was a huge success. These events will occur on the third Thursday of each month, schedules allowing. You won't want to miss the next one featuring Bocce and Brats on January 20, 2022. We especially invite our non-playing members to come out so we get a chance to visit with them.

Kudos to Kathy Green, who has stepped up to assume the responsibility of the Holiday Party which will be on Friday January 14, 2022, due to issues with the ballroom. Thanks again to Linda Mindel who has done it for the past few years. It will be a dinner dance with an excellent prime rib meal and disc jockey Jamal. Tickets, which are \$25.00 for club members, whether social or player, can be purchased from Kathy Green, Corey Hart or Judy Klingler. They will be available at the Frosty Open. Purchase early so we can get a count to the caterer.

Executive Director lan Welsh has given permission for outside tennis pros to give lessons on our courts. The resident taking the lesson must sign up for the court.

Sports Court news: The Town of Gilbert has acted timely on our submitted plans. There are only a few items that need resolution. Bids were initially due December 14, but that date may be extended slightly to allow for the aforementioned items.

Ball machine: Keep an eye out for use by outsiders. Be sure to sign up for the machine and for the court when you wish to use it. Be sure to replace the remote when you are finished. And please handle the machine with care. Many thanks again to Gary Huber who has fixed it up like new.

Open Play: Because the courts have been vacant many mornings from 8:00 to 10:00, Mike Gengenbacher will monitor the usage for a few weeks, after which, decisions will be made about possibly allowing sign-up for some of those time slots.

Bill Smiesko announced that elections will be held in March for the positions of Vice-president and Treasurer. Don Blair has said that he would be willing to continue as Vice-president. Induction of new officers will take place in April. If you have any questions on CC&R's, ask Bill.

New members Scott and Lisa Bean gave an informative talk on heart attacks. Lisa is a registered nurse with 40 years' experience and Scott is a recent survivor of a massive heart attack. Welcome, and thank you to both of you for sharing.

Meeting adjourned at 5:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Klingler, Secretary

Minutes of the Trilogy at Power Ranch General Meeting – December 2, 2021

President Steve Loney opened the meeting at 4:00.

Treasurer Corey Hart reported that we had income of \$560.00 and expenses of \$1076.50 resulting in a balance of \$20,409.16 last month. \$490.42 of the expenses was for preemptive purchasing of tennis balls against rumored shortages. Aluminum cans brought in \$536.70 so far this year.

Steve said we have balls for all tournaments through the season and club sponsored events through January 2022. They have been distributed to the various persons in charge. In the future if the club needs to purchase balls, it will be done by the Vice-President.

Steve reiterated that we have court 3 available to us on December 11 and 18 and January 1. Please make an effort to use court 3 on these Saturdays.

Our invitational with Sunbird had to be cancelled because many of our players will be in Tucson for regional competition. Good luck to all those involved.

Gary Huber reminded us of the in-house December 18 Frosty Open. Go to the Trilogy Tennis Club website <u>trilogyprtc.com</u> between December 5 and December 12 to sign up.

Our first somewhat monthly non-tennis social event, which featured bean bag tossing and "hatchet" throwing was a huge success. These events will occur on the third Thursday of each month, schedules allowing. You won't want to miss the next one featuring Bocce and Brats on January 20, 2022. We especially invite our non-playing members to come out so we get a chance to visit with them.

Kudos to Kathy Green, who has stepped up to assume the responsibility of the Holiday Party which will be on Friday January 14, 2022, due to issues with the ballroom. Thanks again to Linda Mindel who has done it for the past few years. It will be a dinner dance with an excellent prime rib meal and disc jockey Jamal. Tickets, which are \$25.00 for club members, whether social or player, can be purchased from Kathy Green, Corey Hart or Judy Klingler. They will be available at the Frosty Open. Purchase early so we can get a count to the caterer.

Executive Director Ian Welsh has given permission for outside tennis pros to give lessons on our courts. The resident taking the lesson must sign up for the court.

Sports Court news: The Town of Gilbert has acted timely on our submitted plans. There are only a few items that need resolution. Bids were initially due December 14, but that date may be extended slightly to allow for the aforementioned items.

Ball machine: Keep an eye out for use by outsiders. Be sure to sign up for the machine and for the court when you wish to use it. Be sure to replace the remote when you are finished. And please handle the machine with care. Many thanks again to Gary Huber who has fixed it up like new.

Open Play: Because the courts have been vacant many mornings from 8:00 to 10:00, Mike Gengenbacher will monitor the usage for a few weeks, after which, decisions will be made about possibly allowing sign-up for some of those time slots.

Bill Smiesko announced that elections will be held in March for the positions of Vice-president and Treasurer. Don Blair has said that he would be willing to continue as Vice-president. Induction of new officers will take place in April. If you have any questions on CC&R's, ask Bill.

New members Scott and Lisa Bean gave an informative talk on heart attacks. Lisa is a registered nurse with 40 years' experience and Scott is a recent survivor of a massive heart attack. Welcome, and thank you to both of you for sharing.

Meeting adjourned at 5:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Klingler, Secretary

Minutes of the Trilogy at Power Ranch General Meeting – December 2, 2021

President Steve Loney opened the meeting at 4:00.

Treasurer Corey Hart reported that we had income of \$560.00 and expenses of \$1076.50 resulting in a balance of \$20,409.16 last month. \$490.42 of the expenses was for preemptive purchasing of tennis balls against rumored shortages. Aluminum cans brought in \$536.70 so far this year.

Steve said we have balls for all tournaments through the season and club sponsored events through January 2022. They have been distributed to the various persons in charge. In the future if the club needs to purchase balls, it will be done by the Vice-President.

Steve reiterated that we have court 3 available to us on December 11 and 18 and January 1. Please make an effort to use court 3 on these Saturdays.

Our invitational with Sunbird had to be cancelled because many of our players will be in Tucson for regional competition. Good luck to all those involved.

Gary Huber reminded us of the in-house December 18 Frosty Open. Go to the Trilogy Tennis Club website <u>trilogyprtc.com</u> between December 5 and December 12 to sign up.

Our first somewhat monthly non-tennis social event, which featured bean bag tossing and "hatchet" throwing was a huge success. These events will occur on the third Thursday of each month, schedules allowing. You won't want to miss the next one featuring Bocce and Brats on January 20, 2022. We especially invite our non-playing members to come out so we get a chance to visit with them.

Kudos to Kathy Green, who has stepped up to assume the responsibility of the Holiday Party which will be on Friday January 14, 2022, due to issues with the ballroom. Thanks again to Linda Mindel who has done it for the past few years. It will be a dinner dance with an excellent prime rib meal and disc jockey Jamal. Tickets, which are \$25.00 for club members, whether social or player, can be purchased from Kathy Green, Corey Hart or Judy Klingler. They will be available at the Frosty Open. Purchase early so we can get a count to the caterer.

Executive Director Ian Welsh has given permission for outside tennis pros to give lessons on our courts. The resident taking the lesson must sign up for the court.

Sports Court news: The Town of Gilbert has acted timely on our submitted plans. There are only a few items that need resolution. Bids were initially due December 14, but that date may be extended slightly to allow for the aforementioned items.

Ball machine: Keep an eye out for use by outsiders. Be sure to sign up for the machine and for the court when you wish to use it. Be sure to replace the remote when you are finished. And please handle the machine with care. Many thanks again to Gary Huber who has fixed it up like new.

Open Play: Because the courts have been vacant many mornings from 8:00 to 10:00, Mike Gengenbacher will monitor the usage for a few weeks, after which, decisions will be made about possibly allowing sign-up for some of those time slots.

Bill Smiesko announced that elections will be held in March for the positions of Vice-president and Treasurer. Don Blair has said that he would be willing to continue as Vice-president. Induction of new officers will take place in April. If you have any questions on CC&R's, ask Bill.

New members Scott and Lisa Bean gave an informative talk on heart attacks. Lisa is a registered nurse with 40 years' experience and Scott is a recent survivor of a massive heart attack. Welcome, and thank you to both of you for sharing.

Meeting adjourned at 5:00.

Respectfully submitted,

Judy Klingler, Secretary